MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held March 17, 2022
Registered:

Chief Vuona


Chief Judge

Chief Purcell

Chief Fillebrown
Chief Nelson


Chief Sorrows
Chief Johannes
Deputy DeTore
Deputy Sleeper

Chief Parenti 
Deputy Schultz
Brian Roberts
Chief Whalen

Chief Benoit

Chief Choate

Chief Stowers
Deputy Fershke

Deputy McMorrow
Deputy Colby
Deputy Latta

Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Young

Chief Dutcher
Chief Achilles

Chief Ward

Chief Robie

Chief Lentini
Chief Breen


Chief Hart

Chief McPherson
Chief Miller
Meeting called to order @ 09:00
Treasurer -   Chief Purcell presented the February Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the February Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions – 
Communications – Brian Roberts reported that nothing broke this winter.  We are actively engaged in mobilizing for the marathon next month.
Deputy Schultz advised that there were no Dive Team activations to report, and the next training is Wednesday, March 23rd.  Passport order has been placed and they are looking for the same for the tech team.  Chief Purcell said yes, we would make that happen.
David Parenti is going to make ID cards for all members of specialty teams.  He needs all the information that Chiefs want on the card, including photos.
Chief Choate reported that the Fire Instructor I course was completed, and next is the testing.  Once they pass the test, they move onto the practical.  Chiefs discussed continuing the online training sessions and agreed that the next one would be another Fire Instructor I in the fall.  A schedule of Fire Instructor in the fall and a Fire Officer I in the spring was discussed.  The muni  hire update is that they are so far behind that the so we could be looking at 4 years for Officer I and 2 years for Instructor I.
Accountability System – Program is available on the district website.  If you haven’t gone over it with your department, please do so.
Chief Stowers – FIU – The team is asking for more investigators.  Attendance shows that most of 30 investigators on the team are not active. Chiefs are asked to make sure that their members that are on the roster are committed. If they want to be on the team, they have to participate.  Chief Purcell – one thing with the attendance, firefighters that are team members have sometimes done the investigation as well as suppression.   Chief Stowers is going to do a quarterly attendance check in with Dana, instead of annual.   Chief Judge suggested that if Chiefs have the team do an investigation, to make yourself a note to check for updates after a couple weeks.  Walter suggested that the Chiefs consider using a Needs Improvement letter, similar to what they use at FEMA.
Old Business – 

CISM policies and procedures were completed and distributed to the membership for review. 

· Motion were made, seconded and voted unanimously to accept the new policies and procedures for CISM.
Next month will be establishing the committee and adopting them as a District 14 asset.

Brian Roberts will support the team by building their teams in I am Responding.  He will reach out to Chief Young.
New Business – 
Chief Parenti reviewed the FY23 budget process.  Committee Chairs are encouraged to submit any budget requests as soon as possible. The priority capital Item is a C-14 replacement.
Through the efforts of Chiefs Purcell and Judge, we have received appx. 300,000 in funds for department and team equipment, training and radios.
Chief Purcell is looking for how many Amazon or Amazon owned businesses (such as Whole Foods), distribution centers or warehouses are in your community. Westborough has a good relationship with Amazon rep and they are considering approaching them for a new vehicle to replace C-14.
Although moving to regional dispatch, Ashland remains committed as the D14 control point.
The next to be standardized is the control point. Updated run cards can be accessed on our website. For now, please send any updated run cards to Chief Parenti so that he can upload it to the website.  A streamlined procedure will be worked out with the control point that they can pull our updated run cards from the website.  
MDU and Foam Trailer were discussed.  The MDU is housed in Boxborough, they train on it every spring and it is still being used for the marathon. An audit will be conducted to see what it needs in way of repairs and updates. No word from Central or NERAC on foam.  After a brief discussion, it was decided that Chief Purcell would put together a letter asking NERAC to take back possession of the foam trailer.  Central will be sending a similar letter.
The coordinator received permission to schedule the June meeting at Firefly’s in Marlborough, MA, hopefully the first Friday, June 3rd.  More information to follow.
FCAM professional development conference was a success.  Chief Vuona would like anyone that attended to reach out to him with their thoughts regarding the conference.  What did you like, what didn’t you like, and any suggestions for the future.
Tom Judge asked what the membership’s thoughts were to alternative communications if we were victims of a cyber-attack.  How will we function?  If anyone has a plan or comes up with something unique, please share.  Brian Roberts advised the membership that we keep some low frequency communications equipment in house and if needed community wide, C-14 can assist.
If anyone would like to observe the Active shooter exercise taking place in Wayland April 26, 27, May 4 and 5, please reach out to Chief Choate.
Chief Purcell relayed information regarding PFAS and gear - allegedly when you get new turnout gear, it is sprayed down with something that has PFAS in it.  Recommendation is to open package with gloves and a mask, take the gear apart and wash every piece separately, 3 times.  Morning pride is PFAS free.  

Deputy Ferschke advised any community dealing with Pierce for a new piece of apparatus to be aware that they have been discovered sneaking a line in their contract that says this is your price today, but it is subject to increase, and not letting them know.
Meeting adjourned @ 10:16
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
